
 

 

  
 

 

 

  The Shuttle 
      Connecting Through Fiber 

october, 2024 

Volume 57 

Issue  2 

Weavers Guild of Kalamazoo, Inc. 

www.weaversguildofkalamazoo.org 

WGK, Inc. 
Join us at….. 

United Church of Christ 

 Portage, MI  

October 14, 2024 7 pm 

 

 

WGK, Inc. Presents 

Martina Celerin on Zoom 

3D Weaving My journey from 

Scientist to Fiber Arts 

Monday October 9 , 2024 
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Weavers Guild of Kalamazoo, Inc.  

October 1, 2024 

 

 

President’s Letter 

 

 

Sarah Grant Joriman 

WGK, Inc. President 

 

 

!I have no idea what happened to the month of October.   I was sad to have 

to miss last month’s meeting and want to thank Penny for taking my place.   

I am looking forward to meeting again in person on November 11, 2024.  

The next meeting will be an in-person and zoom meeting so make sure to 

watch email before the meeting for the zoom link so you can join from 

home if you are unable to attend in person.   

 

I am especially excited to hear from our guest Martina Celerin, who will be 

joining via zoom.  I was looking at her website and I believe we are all in for 

a fascinating talk.   

 

I hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksgiving! 
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2024-2025 Officers and  

Committee Chairs 

President –  Sarah Grant Joriman 
Vice President –   Penny Marsh 
Secretary – Bev Zalewski 
Treasurer – Shari Glaser 
Education – Karen VanderWeele 
Program-Penny Marsh  
Workshop Coordinator – Penny Marsh   
Shuttle Editor – Ann Niemi 
Webmaster— Laurie Marrin 
Yearbook Editor –  Terri Feldt and Karen Lason 
Yearbook Fabric – Terri Feldt 
Service Bureau Coordinator – Karen & Kal 
VanderWeele 
Librarian/Storage – Kristi Chapman  
Membership – Shari Glaser 
Mentor Program— available 
Newcomers/Welcoming – Terri Feldt  
Photographer – Linda Innes  
Historian/Archivist – open 
Hospitality Chair –  Becky Stremler & Lynn 
Pruitt-Timko 
Equipment Storage/Rental– Julie Burkey, weav-
ing, Karen VanderWeele spinning  
Arts Council Rep – Judith Jones 
MLH Rep – Nancy Reile 

Study Group News 
For more information, contact the study group 

leader. Karen VanderWeele. 
 

Little Looms Study Group - Leaders Shari 
Glaser and Elspeth Inglis . This group explores all aspects 

of small portable looms and methods of weaving and braiding. 

This includes rigid heddle, tablet weaving, inkle, tape looms, 

peg looms, pin looms, kumihumo and more. 

We meet monthly at various times and welcome newbies, ex-

perts and everyone in between! 

 

Four Harness – 4Harness - Study leader, Judith 

Jones.   Meets monthly each  2nd Thursday, monthly at 

9:30am.  Location: via zoom or Parkview Clubhouse. 

 

Triangular Weaving and CSW 

This study group also didn't meet during " in person " 
meeting challenge. Participants met to learn and share 
knowledge of continuous strand weaving. Our guild has 
two looms available for rent to members. Please contact 
Karen VanderWeele, Education chair to express interest 
in planning for future meetings. 
 
 

Multi-Harness—Marta Williams, leader 
Meets by Zoom at 1 PM on the third Wednesday of 
each month.  Topic for the 2024-25 year is Tied Unit 
Weaves.  
 
 

Spinners on Wheels will meet on 
Wednesdays from 10 to 2 at the Parkview  Club 

house. Bring a lunch.  .Any questions I can be reached 

at karenvanderweele@gmail.com. 

 
 

SPIN 2 Weave  Spin 2 Weave has chosen a project.  

The project is a scarf/shawl ranging from 6” to 24” width. 
Deadline t participate is January 15, 2025.  Terri Feldt 
tcfeldt@bloomingdalecom.net 

 

***Membership is required to join a Study 

Group.  Study Groups offer a richer opportunity 

to learn and share our fiber interests.  

*If you have study group news, please notify Ann Niemi 

Niemi@bloomingdalecom.net 

Membership form on last 
page. Please print and 

mail to Shari Glaser  
WGK, Inc.  

           P.O. Box 2795,  
Kalamazoo, MI 49003-2795 

November  Hospitality by  Rebecca 
Wingar 
 
Thank you for your support in offering snacks for the No-
vember meeting.  
Savory snack:  Sue Peltz 
Sweet snack: Penny Marsh, Susan Boyce, Terry Feldt, Ju-
dith Jones 
BYOB in an effort to reduce waste. Also, consider putting 
your name on your beverage container.  A couple were left 
behind after the last meeting. (Don't ask me how I know 
this :-).  Thanks to Nancy Reile for rescuing them!  

mailto:karenvanderweele@gmail.com
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Spin 2 Weave Study Group 
 
This year, Spin 2 Weave has decided to create a woven rectangular piece 
with widths ranging from a few inches to a few feet wide.  The deadline to 
participate in the skein exchange is January 15, 2025. 
 

All who wish to exchange yarns will have 50 yard skeins for each partici-
pant to exchange on January 23, 2025 at a location TBD. Each spinner 
will select yarn fiber and color for their exchange skeins.  Once the ex-
change is made, participants can plan their rectangular piece to enhance 
the exchange yarns.  

 
Participants have the option to use other members hand spun yarn in their 
piece. Contact  Terri Feldt at    tcfeldt@bloomingdalecom.net 
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MLH Zoom Monthly Lecture Series 

Michigan League of Handweavers Zoom lecture Series 

Second Wednesday of the Month. At 7 pm. 

Zoom Link emailed to members 

MLH Zoom Monthly Lecture Series 
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Weavers Guild of Kalamazoo  

General Meeting 

October  14, 2024 

 

Present: Members 34, Guests 

 

Penny Marsh, Vice President opened the meeting due to the absence of our Presi-

dent, Sarah Grant Joriman at 6:55pm.  

Ann Niemi will take notes due to Secretary Bev Zalewski’s absence. 

New members and guests introduced themselves. 

Secretary: minutes from September 9, 2024, WGK, Inc. General Meeting were dis-

cussed and approved unanimously.  Motion made by Susan Boyce and seconded by 

Nancy Boughton to approve. 

Treasurer:  Shari listed assets and amounts paid over the last month. She has paid 

for rack cards, our September speaker, Website and yearbook expenses as of Septem-

ber 30, 2024, our balance of assets is  $26,067. Income came from membership. Mo-

tion to accept came from Amy Daly and seconded  by Karen VanderWeele.  

Membership: 86 members. 

Little Looms study group: donation of rigid heddle loom with 1 heddle and lease 

sticks. It is here for anyone who wishes to rent and take home. Shari notes the group 

has a commitment to repurpose, reuse and recycle as a goal. 

WGK, Inc. Position open: Penny, VP requests that someone volunteer to manage 

the website since Bev has taken over the Secretary position and needs a replacement. 

Demonstrations: Karen noted the participation in the Michigan Renaissance Fair 

and Northern Michigan Festival that she and Kal attended and provided demo to the 

event. 

Disaster relief donations: Karen VW Asked that WGK, Inc. members make hats, 

mittens and scarves for  North Carolina disaster victims that are to be sent to rural 

areas that were affected by storms. Karen can be contracted to accept items and have 

them sent to those in need. Items can also be sent to the Equip Church, The Most 

Reverend Brandon Smith, 208 19th Ave SE, Hickory, South Carolina 28602. 

Spinners on Wheels  SG: meet Wednesday 10-2pm at Parkview Club House Flax 

spin fibers other than wool and knit those fibers. 

Beginners Weaving Group:  Julie Burkey and Diane Wenger lead this new group 

that developed Karen VW and Terri F taught a beginning weaving class this last sum-

mer. The group will meet at  3644 Woodcliff Drive. They will be calling themselves 

the “Warped Women”.  
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WGK, Inc.  General Meeting  10-14-24 continued 

MultiHarness Nancy reported to members that the group meet on Wednesday at 1 

pm at Cathy McCarthy’s home. The topic will be tied weaves. 

4-Harness  Judith notes the group will meet at Parkview Hills Library at the Club-

house on the 2nd Thursday of the month. They have decided to focus on Scandinavian 

vs American rug weaving. This meeting is also available on Zoom. 

Rental Equipment: Julie Burkey and Karen VW are now the holders of rental 

equipment (Julie weaving, Karen Spinning). This division of resources was dis-

cussed, and members are encouraged to contact either volunteer to sign up for rental 

of equipment. Julie notes she has 2 table looms and Rigid heddle looms as well as a 

triangle loom available. 

Spin 2 Weave: meets 4 times per year. They share fibers and are challenged to cre-

ate something with the exchanged fibers. 

Education service:  The Loy Norrix teacher Errin, will still have need for dona-

tions to her art curriculums that includes fiber-based activities. Linda Innes has vol-

unteered to be the liaison. She should be contacted to manage donations. 

MLH: Nancy Reile listed programs from MLH on Zoom and the in person retreat 

that will take place at the Ralph MacMillen Higgins Lake Facility in Roscommon.  

They will offer 5 workshops. Sara Nordling, Carol Irving, Martina Celerin, Jennifer 

Gould and Sally Erikson Wilson. Are the instructors. 

Cally Booker will repeat her Zoom workshop on Double Huck in January and Janet 

Phillips will repeat the Zoom Summer and Winter Workshop in March 2025. Regis-

tration information is a available on the MLH guild website. 

Library: Karen Lason brought books from  donation made by Lestra hazel. Books 

that are not duplicates in our library are available for donation to members who are 

present. Other books are also available form members to check out.  

Hospitality: Becky passed around Sign-up sheets or members to volunteer to bring 

snacks for the November meeting. 

Workshop Policy Change: members who volunteer to house the speaker will be 

offered free registration to the workshop.’ 

Martha Town Workshop: Point twill is limited to 15 people and at a cost of $150 

per person. 

Holiday Party: December’s WGK, Inc. meeting December 9, 2024, will offer a Silent 

Auction to benefit the guild. Each person is asked to bring an item for donation. 

Please bring a handmade item to donate – or a good used book, small fiber arts tool, 

handspun yarn, etc. 

Rack cards: Updated cards are printed and available for members to take and 

share at shops or with friends. Please take some. 
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WGK, Inc.  General  meeting   10-14-24 continued 

 

 

Show ‘N Tell 

Susan Rice showed us her poncho  and a handmade broom. 

Lou Ann M showed a rag rug vest she crocheted. She is from a family of weavers. She 

showed some of the rugs that her family had woven. She weaves on a Deen Loom and 

threads her rugs at 16 epi. 

Uta showed her woven pieces based on Anne Dixons designs in undulating twill. All 

pieces have found a place in her home or as gifts. 

Becky Stemler brought coasters, her first and very proud project. 

Stephanie showed her cotton and silk noil scarf from her rigid heddle loom and from 

her RH class at KIA with Amanda Cassanova in Deflected Double Weave. 

Judtih showed her hats she has been knitting. 

Penny Marsh VP Closed the business meeting at 7:45 pm with a motion of sup-

port from Becky Stemler and seconded by Diane Weinger unanimously by those pre-

sent accepted and took a small break . 

VP Penny Marsh introduced Amy Tyler from Stone Sock Fiber. Her lecture titled ‘The 

Making and Using of  Woolen and Worsted Yarns’. 

She described the characteristics of the 2 types of yarns and her interpretation of 

their best uses in weaving, knitting and garments. 

Meeting closed at 8 45PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Ann Niemi Standing in for Bev Zalewski WGK, Inc. Secretary 
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The Handweavers Guild of America, Inc.'s (HGA) 
exciting new program for 2021, Textiles & Tea, takes place every Tuesday at 4 PM 
(ET). We've invited some of the most respected fiber artists in the field today to join us 
for an hour long conversation where we will discuss their artwork and their creative 
journey. Make a cup of your favorite tea and join us as we talk about fiber, creativity, 
inspiration, process and so much more. 

Connect with Textiles and Tea at www.weavespindye.org. look for Textiles and Tea 
link. You can also link to past  lectures on HGA’s website or thru  HGA’s Facebook  
page. 
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By HGA 



                                                                                         October  2024  Shuttle 

 



                                                                                         October  2024  Shuttle 

 



                                                                                         October  2024  Shuttle 

 


